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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Coronavirus Update

Following the announcement from the Prime Minister on Thursday that schools will be closed with effect from Monday 23rd March we have been waiting for an update from government about what schools may offer to parents. We have been advised that this offer is not statutory and schools are being asked to help as part of a national response. 

It is important from the Government guidance we have received, at this point, to repeat the following ‘key principles’:

· “If it is at all possible for children to be at home, then they should be, to limit the chance of the virus spreading”

· Parents should do everything they can to ensure children are not mixing socially in a way which can continue to spread the virus, they should observe the same social distancing principles as adults.

· School will remain open only for those children who “absolutely need to attend” and these are the children who are being prioritised. We have been advised that we may not exceed a school population of more than 20% of the usual school population.

· The Minister for Education has briefed schools that they will not be providing an educational setting nor teaching the national curriculum. All expectations regarding educational provision have been lifted and we are providing care instead.

Our school is offering to open for children in the following categories:

· If a child needs specialist support (in possession of an EHCP), supported by Social Services, Children in Care and designated Young Carers, Siblings of children with an EHCP will not be given a school place. 

· If a child has a parent who is a “critical worker”, “critical to the Covid-19 response and cannot be safely cared for at home” then provision will be available to them at school. Please see Gov.uk for advice. We would ask you to search your conscience about this. Adding unnecessarily to the numbers of children in school puts us all at risk of spreading or catching the virus. In order to keep staff and children safe we will be applying these criteria rigidly. 

· In addition to children receiving “specialist support” as mentioned above, we will email families whose children qualify because of the key worker criteria. 

School opening for those whose children will be in school

· The school will remain open to children in the categories above as long as we have the staffing to support children safely. Safeguarding leads and First Aiders will be critical to this provision. 

· Children must enter school through the front entrance. 

· If staffing falls below what we consider to be a safe limit then school will close until staffing levels are safe

· Breakfast Club and After School provision will only be available to those children of key workers and normal charges apply.

· As supermarkets are not allowing us to purchase food for Breakfast Club and After School Club we will not be offering food as part of our provision after next week. Please feed your children before they come to school and provide a healthy snack in their school bag for after school.

· Children do not need to wear school uniform. However please bring a PE kit for sporting activities. 

· Children should bring their home learning packs to complete in school. 

· In an effort to limit the virus, we will not be offering places to children from other schools, including siblings of Outwood’s children unless directed to do so by the Local Authority in the event of those schools being closed. 

Holidays

· We are unsure if we will be able to offer this service during holiday time as this is dependent on staffing. We will advise as soon as we can. 

If school has to close we will:

· Inform parents/ carers via email/ Class Dojo message and on our website www.outwood.stockport.sch.uk 

· Inform parents/carers in the same way with details regarding when the school will be reopened. Please keep in mind that we’re only sending out this information to help the school community prepare. 

If you have any questions please consult:

· The NHS, if you want to know more about the symptoms of coronavirus. If you think you or your child may have the symptoms, use NHS 111 online if at all possible before calling 111

· The Department for Education’s coronavirus helpline: 0800 046 8687, if you have any questions about the government’s response to coronavirus in relation to schools

· In summary, “the fewer children making the journey to school and the fewer children in educational settings, the lower the risk that the virus can spread and infect vulnerable individuals in the wider society.”

We appreciate your support at this time of national emergency,

Please stay well and look after each other,

Mrs Maude 

Headteacher 

[image: image2.jpg]school
achievement award
et e e e



[image: image3.jpg]SILVER



[image: image4.jpg]&

LOTTERY FUNDED




[image: image5.png]safeguarding

ild-en

in Stockport



[image: image6.jpg]FARTRADE

WE ARE A

SCHoOL



[image: image7.jpg]Leading Parent
Partnership Award

2019-2022





